
Minutes 

Jefferson County Continuum of Care Meeting 
April 11, 2017 - Noon 
UW-Extension Office 

Jefferson, WI 
 
 
Present:  Jeanette Petts, Community Action Coalition for South Central WI, Inc. 

Jill Johnson, JCHS 
Jeremy Schmidt, CAC 

 Susan Wollin, Crossroads House 
 Angela Swinehart, Salvation Army 
 Monique Mims, Mo’ Betta, LLC 
 Lea Flores, JCHA 
 Gale Puerner, Cornerstone of Hope 
 Kevin Magee, Legal Action of WI 
 Moiser Sequeira, JCHS 
 Judy Vasby, CART 
  
Jeanette welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. Self-introductions were made. 
 
The minutes from 1/10/17 were accepted. 
 
Jeanette discussed the ETH grant in detail. Jeanette asked the CoC members if they would agree to once again allow 
Community Action Coalition For South Central Wisconsin, Inc. (CAC) to be the lead agency. All members present agreed. 
Jeanette discussed the possibility for agencies to become sub-recipients and asked people to contact her if they were 
interested in this opportunity. 
 
Jeanette discussed the Coordinated Entry philosophy and reminded partners that CAC is still looking to get more 
agencies referring to the Non-WISP Priority List. 
 
The group briefly discussed the work of John Anhalt in Jefferson and Sue from the House of Peace in Watertown. 
 
Jeanette gave a brief update on the Balance of State CoC. 
 
Jeremy Schmidt from CAC discussed performance measures for CAC programs. 
 
Kevin Magee discussed the work that Legal Action of WI does in the County and the services they provide. 
 
Jeanette indicated that Megan Findlay could not attend to discuss the ALICE Research Project. A handout was distributed 
and briefly discussed. 
 
Jeanette discussed CAC’s 2016 Needs Assessment and noted contrasts and similarities between this and the ALICE 
report. 
 
Jeanette discussed the January 25, 2017 results of the Point In Time Count. 
 
Gale Puerner spoke to the group about Cornerstone of Hope and their mission. 
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for July 11, 2017 at the UW-Extension Office in Jefferson.  Upcoming meetings: October 
10th, 2017. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 


